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The Journey Continues 

On September 29th, 2025, our second Transnational Project Meeting (TPM) took place in Sarajevo, 
Bosnia and Herzegovina. This milestone gathering brought partners together once again to reflect 
on our progress, share results, and set the course for the next steps in XXIAdults. 

 

Our partnership brings together diverse 
expertise from Spain, Greece, Poland, 
Portugal, Germany, and Bosnia & 
Herzegovina. Each country contributes 
its own perspective—from local public 
administrations and NGOs to research 
centres and adult education providers.  
 
Together, we are shaping a shared 
European vision for inclusive, modern 
adult education. 

What We Learned 

Centers act as 
community hubs:
from intergenerational 
neighbourhood houses in 
Poland to ICT-focused 
centres in Greece, they 
show how adult education 
goes far beyond the 
classroom.

Digitalisation is a driving 
force:
many good practices focus 
on using technology 
creatively, whether through 
WhatsApp-based micro-
learning, AI in language 
education, or national 
networks of digital 
mentors.

Openness to cooperation 
is strong: 
nearly all centres 
expressed readiness to 
share methods, host visits, 
and mentor peers, 
ensuring that our work will 
ripple beyond the 
consortium.

What’s Next? 

Through the mapping of centres and collection of good practices, we gained valuable insights into 
the realities of adult education across Europe: 

Why did we do this? Because identifying real, tested practices and motivated centres ensures that 
the upcoming Guide and Platform are not only theoretical but also rooted in lived experiences. The 
outcome will be a practical, adaptable set of tools for educators and learners across Europe. 
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 2nd TPM in Sarajevo
refiningourroadmap. 
 

 XXI AdultsTraining 
turningresearchintopracticaltoolsforeducators.
 

 Educational Platform
and practiceswill  be 
 

 PilotingActivities – 
education centres to ens

 

A Warm Thank You

We extend our heartfelt
Association for Valuable
Transnational Project Meeting in Sarajevo. Their
hospitality, and strong commitment to adult
project not only moves forward but also
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2nd TPM in Sarajevo (September 29, 2025) – 
 

 Guide – 
turningresearchintopracticaltoolsforeducators. 

Platform – building a digital space where resources 
 accessible to all. 

 testing the Guide and Platform in real adult
centres to ensure usability and impact. 

A Warm Thank You 

heartfelt thanks to BRAVO – Bosnian Representative
Valuable Opportunities for hosting our second 

Project Meeting in Sarajevo. Their professionalism, 
commitment to adult education ensure

moves forward but also grows in impact and visibility.

Stay Connected 

Follow our progress as we work toward 
making adult education more inclusive, 

digital, and forward-looking. 

www.xxiadults.eu 
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